
DFL wants ethics hearing on Sen. Scott Newman I Twin Cities Daily ... http://www. tcdailyp lanet.net/news/2011/01 /27 / dfl-w ants-ethics-hear ... 

1 of 1 

DAllY¢PLANET 
LOCAL IHWl ~O~ GLOUl Cl11UHl 

Monday, Feb 7, 2011 

Global/Local Communities Neighborhoods Work & Economy Politics & Policy Arts & Lifestyle Opinion 

..__ ..... _ • ..___.,.. ..... " 1ewman 

Minnesota Capitol. Photo: \/Vikimedia Commons 

BY ANDY BIRKEY, MINNESOTA INDEPENDENT 
January 30, 2011 
Senate DFLers are seeking an ethics investigation on Republican Sen. Scott Newman of Hutchinson whose 
legislative assistant sent an email to the Minnesota Nurses Association stating that he would not meet with 
groups who backed his opponent, Hal Kimball. The DFLers claim that Newman violated Senate Rule 56.3, 
which prohibits senators from limiting access only to those who have made political contributions .. 

"Requesting an ethics hearing is a very serious matter, and we spent considerable time 'reviewing the facts and 
public comments made by Sen. Newman," said Sen. Sandy Pappas, DFL-St. Paul. "We still have many 
questions regarding this incident, and we hope that a complete and full investigation by the Senate ethics 
subcommittee will provide Minnesotans with some much-needed answers." 

One such question, posed by Bluestem Prairie, the blog 
that broke the story earlier this week: How did 
Newman's legislative aide know that the Minnesota 
Nurses Association backed Newman's opponent? 

It's one that was echoed by the West Central Tribune 
on Thursday. "The remaining issue is where Newman's 
staffer got the idea to write this e-mail in the first place 
and what discipline the staffer received," the paper's 
editorial board wrote. 

Pappas and the DFL sent a letter to Senate President 
Michelle Fischbach on Thursday requesting an 
investigation. 

"Should the citizens of our state see their elected 
officials segregating their interests due to their political 
affiliation, the integrity of both individual members and 
the reputation of the Senate is damaged," the letter 
stated. 

Here's the letter: 
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Andy Birkey 

The Twin Cities Daily Planet is an edited news source produced by professional journalists working in 
collaboration with citizen journalists from the local community. We publish original reported news articles, 
articles republished from media partners, and some content (Free Speech Zone articles, reader-submitted 
blog entries, comments) that is moderated but not edited. Click here for a complete description of our 
editorial policies. Support people-powered non-profit journalism! Volunteer, contribute news, or become a 
member to keep the Daily Planet in orbit. 
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